March 13, 1946 Miss Isabelle Rhoades 210 South Market Street Lee's Summit, Missouri Dear Miss Rhoades: I am very happy to receive your letter of the 10th instant and glad that you have decided to attend the University of Kansas. I would suggest to you that you, if it is at all possible, enroll in school for the summer session, as the priority system will be put into effect beginning next fall. However, this system will not effect former students. Preference will be given to Kansas veterans, Kansas high school and junior college graduates, Ebildren of K.U. alumni, students who attended the school under the various military programs and . wish to return to the university upon release from the service, and residents of neighboring border cities, such as Kansas City, St. Joseph, and Bartlesville, Oklahoma. This priority plan is necessary in order to insure the proper care of Kansas veterans and students in the event that it becomes compulsory that we refuse admittance to any students next fall. With every good wish to you and yours, I am Sincerely, Director of Physical Education, FCA:MF Varsity Basketball Coach.